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Special Points  
of Interest

Each month a dedicated group of individuals travels throughout the 
neighborhood with trash bags in tow. Several even do it weekly for 
the good of the cause! If you would be interested in helping out, 
please contact Trish for more information at 
trish@litchfieldpoa.com or call (215)514-9477 

Keeping Our Neighborhood Clean

MISSION STATEMENT: “It is the Mission of the Litchfield Country 
Club Property Owners Association to enhance the quality of life for 
all property owners within the Litchfield Country Club community by 
protecting property values, encouraging compliance with the 
covenants and restrictions of the subdivision, disseminating timely 
and useful information, promoting social interaction, supporting 
security watches and to remain guided by the belief that we should 
all look out for one another.” 

The Community That Cares

mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com
mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com


Spring 2023 Memo from your LCCPOA Officers/Directors….   

PLEASE PLEASE be aware that ALL roadways in LCC are PUBLIC ROADWAYS and are subject to 
ALL applicable SC Laws and Georgetown County Ordinances. In particular, be aware that golf 
carts are considered to be "motorized vehicles" requiring operators to be licensed drivers and 
observe speed limits.  Further down this newsletter you will find a detailed recap of the laws and 
rules about golf cart operation.  
  
GOOD NEWS at last about maintenance and landscaping of the entryway at US17 and Country 
Club Drive. We have reached an understanding providing for the actual work being done by 
Founders. LCCPOA and The Lakes at Litchfield will reimburse Founders for part of the cost. 
Reaching this understanding has been a tedious and sensitive process, keeping in mind that all 
the "ground" involved is either SC DOT Right of Way or privately owned property.  
  
We are in the planning process for a "Social Event" on Wednesday evening June 28th at Quigley’s 
Next Door. At this event, we will recognize and honor all our LCCPOA volunteers who contribute 
substantial skills, time and effort to making life in LCC better. Please “Save the Date” of June 28th 
and watch for additional information on the upcoming event. 
  

As always, THANK YOU for your support of your LCCPOA.   

Stay Well! Be Safe!  

Your LCC POA Board of Directors 

What’s Happening…..Or Not

Memo From Your LCCPOA Officers/Directors 2

Jerry Oakley - President 
Bill Ringer -  Vice President 
Grant Anglemyer - Secretary 
Trish Mulligan - Treasurer 

Ken Fetzner - Neighborhood Safety-Security Coordinator 
Margaret Lamb - Special Events Coordinator 
Robin Agnew - Special Projects



3

Jerry Oakley                         President                          843-237-8944                  jerry@litchfieldpoa.com 
Bill Ringer                             Vice President                 704-458-6729                     bill@litchfieldpoa.com  
Grant Anglemyer                 Secretary                          843-314-9171                 grant@litchfieldpoa.com 
Trish Mulligan                      Treasurer                          215-514-9477                  trish@litchfieldpoa.com 
Ken Fetzner                          Board Member                843-235-3396                    ken@litchfieldpoa.com 
Margaret Lamb                    Board Member                843-957-3113          margaret@litchfieldpoa.com 
Robin Agnew                        Board Member               843-222-1731                  robin@litchfiledpoa.com

LCCPOA Board Members

LCCPOA Board Members/ Important Notice

Dear POA Members,  

As the weather has been improving, we notice the use of our property is 
increasing.  We understand that it is a great area for recreation, but please 
remember that it is private property.  We ask you to refrain from walking, 
biking, jogging or ball hawking between the hours of 7:00am and 7pm so 
that our maintenance crew can prepare the course and so our guests 
can enjoy their round of golf.  You do not want to be struck by a golf ball 
and no one golfing wants to hit someone.  So, for your safety and the 
enjoyment of our guests please enjoy your walk outside of the listed 
hours.  At no time should you be playing golf without checking in with the 
Pro Shop. 

We want to be good neighbors and we understand that it is safer to walk on the course than on the 
road.  However, if we see you on the course during play, we will ask you to leave.   
  
Fishing has also increasingly become a problem.  No one has permission to fish in any of the ponds 
on LCC property.  If you see someone fishing in our ponds, please call the golf shop at 843-237-3411 
x 1 and we will ask them to leave.   
            
Lastly, personal golf carts.  I made a mention of this at the annual meeting, but I feel it needs to be 
mentioned again.  We do not allow personal carts on our property.  You may not ride the cart paths or 
any other part of the course.  You may be held liable for any damage caused to the golf course. 
  
Sincerely,  
Eric Glosick                                                        
General Manager / Head Golf Professional                                  
Litchfield Country Club                                       
843-237-3411 Ext. 3                                                                   
eric.glosick@foundersgolf.com 

Important Notice from Golf Course Management

mailto:eric.glosick@foundersgolf.com
mailto:eric.glosick@foundersgolf.com


Thank you all for your continued support of Keep It Green 
and Keep It Green Advocacy, and for making our first year 
of participation in Palmetto Giving Day a huge success. 
Your support gives us the incentive and the means to 

continue advocating for responsible development and 
transparency at the county government level as our team of lawyers navigates cases through our 
judicial system. We finished PGD 11th out of 83 nonprofits and exceeded our goal. Thank you, 
thank you, thank you! 

Keeping It Green Forum 4

Dear Friends & Neighbors: 

Upcoming events, so you can be informed: 

•  May 11, 5:30-7:30PM – Housing Workshop  

Howard Center, 1610 Hawkins St., Georgetown; Keynote & Panel Discussion, including Angela 
Christian, County Administrator, Holly Richardson, Planning Director, Bruce Bailey, CEO Tidelands 
Health, find more information here: Georgetown County Housing Workshop - May 11, 2023 - 
Georgetown County Chamber of Commerce, SC (visitgeorge.com)  

•  May 16, 11AM-7PM – Drop-In Meeting with Stella Mercado, District 6 
Council Member 

Waccamaw Regional Recreation Center, 83 Duncan Ave., Pawleys Island  

• May 18, 5:30PM – Planning Commission Meeting  

129 Screven St., Georgetown, in the Council chambers; the agenda will be published by May 12, and 
you can find it here: Agenda Center • Georgetown County, SC • CivicEngage (gtcounty.org)  

• May 23, 5:30PM -- County Council Meeting 

129 Screven St.,Georgetown, in the Council chambers; the agenda will be published by May 19, and 

you can find it here: NovusAGENDA 

http://visitgeorge.com
http://visitgeorge.com
http://visitgeorge.com
http://gtcounty.org
http://gtcounty.org
https://georgetown.novusagenda.com/AgendaPublic/
http://visitgeorge.com
http://visitgeorge.com
http://visitgeorge.com
http://gtcounty.org
http://gtcounty.org
https://georgetown.novusagenda.com/AgendaPublic/


Keeping It Green Forum (cont.) 5

Upcoming events, so you can be informed: 

• May 25, 5:30-7:00PM – Resilience Element Workshop   

129 Screven St., Georgetown, in the Council chambers; this is part of the Comprehensive Plan 

revisions ongoing; you can review all elements here: Comprehensive Plan Update | Georgetown 

County, SC (gtcounty.org)  

As always, your attendance at County Council or Planning Commission meetings is encouraged 

when there is an agenda item of concern. Also, you can send emails to the following: 

tfloyd@gtcounty.org, Theresa Floyd, Clerk to County Council, larmstrong@gtcounty.org, LaShawna 

Armstrong, Assoc. Planner for Planning Commission correspondence. Thanks, again, for your 

continuing support, as we all work together to protect and preserve our quality of life on the 

Waccamaw Neck.

If you have any questions, or need more information, feel free to contact us through our website: 

www.keepitgreeninsc.com. 

mailto:tfloyd@gtcounty.org
mailto:larmstrong@gtcounty.org
http://www.keepitgreeninsc.com
mailto:tfloyd@gtcounty.org
mailto:larmstrong@gtcounty.org
http://www.keepitgreeninsc.com


We welcome authors, artists, household tips, 
recipes, gardening ideas… 

Have a great story to share?  Have a favorite 
Pet or hobby you want to tell us about? Not 
good at composing?  We will send one of our 
talented writers to hear your story and write it 
for you! 

We would love to have neighbors add to our 
newsletter for all to enjoy! 

Send your pictures and articles to Trish at 
trish@litchfieldpoa.com 

Send In An Article

Just like almost everyone and every 
organization in the world, the Litchfield 
Country Club POA maintains a Facebook Page 
and it is open to everyone.  Find information 
on current and planned future events, articles 
and write-ups about your neighbors, and 
access to important documents such as the 
LCC covenants and restrictions, guidelines 
regarding those restrictions, a remodel of your 
current home, or changes to your yard and 
landscaping such as pool addition or a new/ 
replacement fence.  

“Litchfield Country Club POA” 
Facebook Page

Community Committee Opportunities

The LCCPOA supports several different committees that serve our neighborhood. If you would like 
to work with one of these committees, please contact the current committee chair or one your 
board members for more information on the committee. 

Decorations  -  Sandra Adkins (Chair) 

                       Anne Rexroat                 (843) 235-9189            annerexroat@gmail.com 

                       Ann Corbett                    (843) 237-9602            anncorbett60@yahoo.com 

Welcome -    Kaye Quillian                  (919) 451-4580            kmq230@gmail.com 

Activities -  Margaret Lamb               (843) 957-3119             margaret@litchfieldpoa.com 

Clean Up -   Trish Mulligan                 (215) 514-9477            trish@litchfieldpoa.com 

Yard of Mo. - Kaye & Ed Quillian                                               kmg230@gmail.com  

Of Interest To The Community 6

Community Corner

You have ideas for Social Activities?     Email: litchfieldpoa@gmail.com 

mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:annerexroat@gmail.com
mailto:anncorbett60@yahoo.com
mailto:kmq230@gmail.com
mailto:margaret@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:kmg230@gmail.com
mailto:annerexroat@gmail.com
mailto:anncorbett60@yahoo.com
mailto:kmq230@gmail.com
mailto:margaret@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:kmg230@gmail.com
mailto:litchfieldpoa@gmail.com
mailto:litchfieldpoa@gmail.com
mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com


Of Interest To The Community (Cont.) 7

On December 4th 2022,  a gray winter jacket was left at the home of Rick & Paula Freeman on 302 
Country Club Drive during their holiday Christmas Party. If you are missing a coat, please contact 
Trish Mulligan at (215) 514-9477. 

This is the second notice, the coat will be donated to charity if not claimed by July 1st. Thank you! 

If you are considering future construction 

in LCC, please let us know by contacting 

Bill Ringer at 

<litchfieldpoa@litchfieldpoa.com> to 

obtain request forms. APPLIES TO ALL LCC 

property owners per our deed covenants.  

Important Notice

The Waccamaw Recreation Center has 

many activities available, some free, and 

some with a minimum cost (Tai Chi, Pickle 

Ball, Barre Fitness, Yoga and Walking). It is 

right in our backyard, so check it out in 

person or go online to see all that they offer 

at this time of year.

Waccamaw Recreation Center

LOST and FOUND

At our Annual POA Meeting on January 7th, after hearing from Chief Brent McClellan with Midway 
Fire and Rescue several individuals were interested in pursuing a class to be held specifically for the 
Litchfield POA Members. If you are interested in taking a CPR class through Midway please contact 
Trish Mulligan at (215) 514-9477 so that we can determine the level of interest in our 
neighborhood.        

CPR Class

Hey Bunco Lovers!

Litchfield Ladies Bunco Group is looking for Subs. If you are interested in playing or learning, please 
call me Sallie Anderson at (843) 237-9943. 

We play the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00pm at various homes. Our season runs from 
October to June. Just $5.00 to play. Join us for a fun night out with the ladies! You might win a gift 
or even money.

mailto:litchfieldPOA@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:litchfieldPOA@litchfieldpoa.com


Block Captain Info 8

Sallie Anderson                         843-237-9943                     West Hawthorn (Crooked Oak to Kings River)  
Paula Burgin                              843-979-5500                           West Crooked Oak (Hawthorne to Ingram)  
Open-Volunteer Needed                                                   Parkview, Oleander, Bradford, Snowbell, Pampas  
Anne Hammond                        843-237-1254                               Country Club, Sparkleberry, Crosswinds  
Jean Monk                                 843-314-3183                         Crooked Oak (Ingram to 641 Crooked Oak)  
Mary Ann Matthews                 330-931-1073                  Blackgum to Sweetgum, Sweetgum to Melrose 
Kathy Morris                              973-229-3452                                                                                Forest Loop  
Trish Mulligan                            215-514-9477                          Hawthorne (Country Club to Crooked Oak)  
Marilyn Oberembt                     843-237-9194                                                                                Aspen Loop 
 Ed Quillian                                 727-543-0331                                                                          Old Cedar Loop  
Jim Scott                                    843-237-4923                                                Goodson Loop &Linden Circle  
Patti Sutula                                410-960-2778                                                 Melrose to East Crooked Oak

LCCPOA Block Captain Responsibilities

• Encourage all residents to join the LCC POA. 

• Advise Block Captain Coordinator when someone new (owner or renter) moves in to a house, a 

resident has had a birth in the family, has passed away or has a serious illness. The coordinator 

will then notify the proper welcome committee volunteer or board member.  

• Deliver occasional fliers and a few News Letters to members who cannot get them via email. 

• Communicate issues to the Block Captain Coordinator who will report information to the LCC POA 

Board. 

• Encourage residents to sign up for our neighborhood watch.  

• Refer questions about Spectrum, BFS Trash Collection and our Recycling programs to our web site 

www.litchfieldpoa.com  

• Be informed about our local emergency information.  

• Official welcoming of new residents will be done by a Welcome Committee volunteer. 



St. Christopher’s Children  9

Have you heard of St. Christopher’s Children?  

Have you heard of St. Christopher’s Children?  We are a nonprofit organization established in 2007, 
providing needed clothing and critical orthodontic care for children in Georgetown County, SC, when 
no one else is there to help with these services.  Each year we help over 300 children with basic 
clothing and have a wait list for orthodontic care.  The children are the HEART of our mission.  We 
provide new clothing personally selected by one of our volunteer shoppers.  Orthodontic care is 
prioritized based on the severity of the case.  We work closely with local school nurses who see 
firsthand the needs of these children. 

Last year, St Christophers Children provided 25 children with orthodontic care, 241 children with new 
clothing, and 175 new coats were distributed.  Visit our website at www.stchristopherschildren.org to 
learn more about us or to contribute, and be sure to stop into our Resale Store at 12017 Ocean 
Highway, Pawleys Island. 

http://www.stchristopherschildren.org/
http://www.stchristopherschildren.org/


If you’ve been following Salty Dogs Rescue, then you may know by now, our goal 
is to rescue senior dogs approximately age 7 and up.   Older dogs are most 

often overlooked in shelters for puppies or younger dogs.   However, just 
like humans, the life expectancy of dogs has a wide range.   The rule of 
thumb use to be that smaller dogs lived longer, yet there are stories of 
16-year-old labs, pit bulls and shepherds, and mixed breeds typically 

live longer than purebreds.   Also, just like humans, what matters most is 
the care and health of the animal.   Although 7 may seem old to some, for 

many it may be only mid-life or a third of their life span. 


On March 27th, Salty Dogs celebrated its first official year. Between May of 2022 when we 
rescued our first dog and the end of 2022, we rescued 34 dogs and found homes for 31 within 
the same year.  By January of 2023, our last few dogs were adopted.  2023 is turning out to be a 
significantly more successful year, where we rescued 32 dogs just in the first quarter and another 
10 in April.   To date, we are averaging 9 adoptions a month. The average of our dogs being in 
foster is 36 days. However, some dogs, we only have for a few short days before they find a 
home.   This is due to many factors, but usually it’s their current medical needs.   We have had 
animals come in with eye infections, kidney issues, tumors and unaltered.  It’s hard to believe that 
for many of these dogs, who have had homes prior, at their advanced age they are still not 
spayed or neutered.   We will not release a dog out for adoption without being spayed/neutered. 
When agreeing to take a dog, our first goal is to ensure we have a foster, our second is to get 
them to the vet to determine their healthcare 
needs.   We are happy to say, that only 2 of the 
dogs we have rescued, have not been able to 
successfully been rehomed due to medical.  
However, we know that we were able to ensure 
their last few weeks were safe, warm and loving. 


Since Salty Dogs is a foster only rescue, a large 
part of our success rests with the foster 
component. The more fosters we have, the more 
dogs we are able to rescue.   If you have ever 
considered fostering, or even if you haven’t, here 
are a few things to ponder if you’re looking to 
make a difference in an animal’s life.


Salty Dogs Rescue Update

Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue 10



Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue (cont.) 11

The Benefits of Fostering 

Foster programs offer a second chance at life and transform dogs from shelter animals  to pets 
ready to find their forever families. Here are four tremendous benefits you need to know. 


1. It’s a learning experience 
One of the most significant benefits of fostering dogs is learning from the experience. You and your 
family will have the opportunity to interact with different  dog breeds. If you have children or 
grandchildren, they’ll learn about raising and training pets. 
The foster dog will also learn from the experience. When fostered successfully, they’ll have a 
chance to socialize and begin to trust people. If you have other animals in the home, it also allows 
them to interact together. 

2. It releases you from long-term commitments 
When you adopt a dog, you make a lifelong commitment to care for the animal. In many cases, this 
could mean a 10–15-year responsibility. You don’t have such a lengthy commitment to the animal 
with fostering. At most, foster pets are usually in your care for a matter of months rather than years. 
Fostering allows you to explore other interests. You may decide after a year that you’re ready to 
adopt, or you may prefer to stop entirely. Either way, you’re still in control of your time and 
commitments. Additionally, even if you have a short- term commitment that comes up during your 
fostering, we will make other arrangements to find a 
temporary foster for your foster dog, if they haven’t been 
adopted.  

3. It provides a sense of purpose 
Fostering can provide a sense of purpose and fill a hole in 
your life that you may not even know existed. Research 
shows that animal companionship can reduce symptoms 
of depression, calm the mind and promote healthy living. 
Most dogs require walking if you don’t have a fenced in 
yard.  Even if you do, they may enjoy the exercise.  This 
also allows you to get out and enjoy the sunshine and get 
those steps in. In essence, you are saving the dog’s life, 
but they might also be saving yours. 

https://dogsbestlife.com/adoption/help-animal-shelters/
https://dogsbestlife.com/home-page/choose-right-dog-breed/
https://dogsbestlife.com/dog-training/training-tips/
https://environment.co/how-can-you-participate-in-national-adopt-a-shelter-dog-month/
https://dogsbestlife.com/adoption/pet-foster-parent/
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/a-to-z/p/pets-and-mental-health
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/a-to-z/p/pets-and-mental-health
https://dogsbestlife.com/home-page/rescuing-dog-saves-two-lives/
https://dogsbestlife.com/adoption/help-animal-shelters/
https://dogsbestlife.com/home-page/choose-right-dog-breed/
https://dogsbestlife.com/dog-training/training-tips/
https://environment.co/how-can-you-participate-in-national-adopt-a-shelter-dog-month/
https://dogsbestlife.com/adoption/pet-foster-parent/
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/a-to-z/p/pets-and-mental-health
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/a-to-z/p/pets-and-mental-health
https://dogsbestlife.com/home-page/rescuing-dog-saves-two-lives/


Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue (cont.) 12

The Benefits of Fostering (cont.) 

4. It’s practically free 
Unlike personal pets, Salty Dogs provides you with all the essentials, a bed, crate (if necessary), 
collar, harness, leash and all medical needs. We do ask that the fosters contribute the food, 
however, if it’s not feasible, we will also provide that. This means you can enjoy the benefits of pet 
companionship at a fraction of the usual price of dog ownership. 

Take a chance 
Fostering a dog can change your life and theirs if you are willing to take a chance. Even if it’s not 
for you, please pass the word.  Just looking at our numbers from 2022 through these first few 
months of 2023, show what we can do for these animals with an increase in foster homes.  Below 
are just a few of our success stories from this year.  You can visit our website at 
Saltydogsrescue.org to complete a foster application.  

https://dogsbestlife.com/home-page/dog-owner-major-life-changes/
applewebdata://C48F3F4A-D849-4C23-B9E7-625124D7F877/saltydogsrescue.org
https://dogsbestlife.com/home-page/dog-owner-major-life-changes/
applewebdata://C48F3F4A-D849-4C23-B9E7-625124D7F877/saltydogsrescue.org


We are always 
grateful for the 
following items:

• Pie Crust/ Fruit Filling
• Cake Mix/ Frosting
• Canned Fruit
• Cornbread/ Biscuit Mix
• Rice & Boxed Potatoes
• Soup

• Macaroni and Cheese
• Canned Peas, Carrots & Corn
• Cereals
• Snack Packs
• Peanut Butter
• Tuna Fish

Thank You For Being A Part Of  
Our Caring Community!

1813 Highmarket Street, Georgetown SC 29440 

(843) 527-3424 

Open: Monday-Thursday 9am-12pm  

Helping Hands  13



Reasons to be a Member of the Litchfield Country Club POA    14

Do you think it’s important that as residents of Litchfield Country Club we have: 

·      Street lights? 
·      A security patrol? 
·      Deeply discounted bulk rate Spectrum Cable TV and Internet? 
·      Deeply discounted bulk rate trash collection service? 
·      A lost & found alert network for resident’s pets? 
·      A Block Captain Network and Welcome Committee? 
·      Community activities? 
·      A neighborhood newsletter? 
·      A voice in the Waccamaw Neck POA, Litchfield Corridor Beautification, and local 

government? 

None of these would happen without our Property Owners’ Association, which depends on your 
participation and membership! 

The Board are LCC volunteers. They put in many hours to run the POA and all its activities because they 
care about our neighborhood. 

Joining the POA is not only a great way to meet fellow residents, but also the best way to have a voice in 
how the LCC neighborhood is maintained. 

Please join us, come meet your neighbors, and consider volunteering your time and talents in helping us 
maintain this beautiful neighborhood! 

2023 Annual Dues 
$65: Basic Membership 

$100+:  Honors Membership 
Honors members will be recognized in the newsletter 



Litchfield Country Club Ladies Luncheon   15

New to Litchfield Country Club and want to meet 
your neighbors? Or a longtime resident wishing to 
make new acquaintances?  

Join the women of Litchfield Country Club for a 
one-hour lunch, and come away with added 
information about your new neighborhood and with 
a roomful of brand new friends! 

On the second Monday of each month, women of 
the LCC community meet at noon at various local 
restaurants and clubs. The venue is chosen from 
local favorites or from member suggestions, but is 
always selected for its quality and affordability.  

Meeting since 2014, we are avid supporters of two local charities. The Smith Women’s Clinic and 
the Baskerville Food Pantry benefit from our December contribution.  

Our luncheons have also given rise to several special interest clubs. Come hear about local bridge, 
Mah Jongh, and book clubs near you. 

Membership is free, and the friendships are forever! 

Our next meeting is May 8th at Captain John’s.  

To add your name to our invitee list, contact Sallie Anderson at 843.237.3411  or 
Janice Anglemyer at 843.314.9171.   

 We look forward to welcoming you to your new neighborhood! 

New to Litchfield Country Club and want to meet your neighbors? 



Annual LCCPOA Yard Sale                                        16

By Margaret Lamb 

When the sun rose Saturday morning, eager bargain hunters 

lined the main streets of Litchfield Country Club, in search of 

deals and treasures at LCC’s annual community yard sale.  

Approximately 30 households participated in the annual event, 

selling everything from kitchen tables and chairs (no sink) to 

children’s toys, a luxury hamster house and a drop-leaf dining 

table. Low temperatures, high spirits and sunny skies set the 

tone as neighbors visited one another and scooped up sale 

items – a reminder that one person’s trash is another’s 

treasure.

YETI WANTS HIS MOMMA TO BUY THEIR FAN! 

IT’S HOT OUT!!!
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LBF relies chiefly on donations from local businesses, HOA/POAs and 

individuals.  Visit their website, LBF2955.com, to donate or find out how 

you can help or complete and send in the form below. LBF is a non-

profit, 501c3 organization.  Donations are tax deductible.  All donors will 

receive a decal, a letter of appreciation and will be invited to the Annual 

Celebration next October. 

Donor Information (Please print or type)  
Name(s): ________________________________________________________ 
Billing Address: ___________________________________________________  
City: ____________________________ State: __________ Zip Code: ________  
Phone (Home): ____________________ Phone (Business): ________________  
E-Mail: ___________________________________  
Suggested Annual Support Levels:  
Large Business $1,000 (  )  
Small Business $250 to $500 (  )  
Family/Individuals $100 (  )  
Any amount is gladly accepted and appreciated. 
Gifts will be matched by ______________________(company/family/foundation). (  ) Form is 
enclosed (  )           Form will be forwarded (   ) I (we) wish to have our gift remain 
anonymous 

An individual may be honored or memorialized with the following donation levels: 
$35    A personalized card acknowledging an individual of your choice 
$50    Flag kit purchase 
$270   Sponsoring the cost of flying the flags on one of the patriotic holidays 
Please acknowledge:  _______________________________________________________ 

Signature: ______________________________________________ Date ______________  

Please make checks, corporate matches, or other gifts payable to:  
Litchfield Beautification Foundation,  PO Box 2308, Pawleys Island, SC  29585 

Litchfield Beautification Foundation

LBF29585.com 

http://LBF29585.com
http://LBF29585.com


18Yard of the Month 

Yard Of The Month For March, April, and May 

Dear LCC  Neighbors, 

It’s the end of the Winter and the beginning of the Spring!!! This is always a long awaited time for 
most of us living in the sunny South. Of course, our winter was warmer than usual this past year, but 
it still leaves its mark on our yards until spring. 

Many of you are from above the Mason-Dixon line and remember the cold winters of the North. This 
year has been especially brutal (weather-wise) up there. My thoughts and prayers this past winter 
have been many for our Northern neighbors still located in their homes in the North and New 
England area.   

I was a little late this month in taking my pictures for Yard of the Months for March, April and May. 
The pictures I present today are three post-winter yards, but well-groomed with a few remaining 
azaleas and some beautiful shrubs and trees. But, soon, these yards will be bursting with more 
color. I know two of the owners personally and know they are dedicated to keeping their yards 
beautiful. 

 Enjoy these beautiful yards !!! See you again in the summer !!! 

Kaye Quillian 

Chairman of The Yard of the Month 

March 

Yard of the Month 

444 Linden Circle 

 Todd & Jody Reynolds   
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April 

Yard of the Month 

141 Snowbell 

 Frank & Shelley Baiden    

May 

Yard of the Month 

1040 Hawthorne 

Rick & Dana Schalk 
 



20Reminder to be Neighborly/ Neighborhood Watch 

Please be cognizant that your neighbors noise tolerance may not be the same as your own. They 
may have health or family issues that you are not aware of and loud noises are extremely 
bothersome.  

So please try to be courteous that you aren’t operating loud mowers & blowers early in the morning 
or evening, and that dogs aren’t left outside to bark continuously during the day & night. These are 
just two examples.   

Many of the LCCPOA board members have gotten calls and emails over the past month regarding 
numerous complaints. We ask that you please make an effort to be considerate of your neighbor. If 
you have a concern with your neighbor’s actions, please speak with them directly as they may not 
even be aware of the issue at hand. I have personally found that chatting directly with your 
neighbors is a much better way to avoid conflict then getting a third party involved.     

Reminder to be Neighborly  

Our Litchfield Country Club POA (LCC POA) operates a neighborhood watch program staffed by 
volunteer member drivers. Watch Drivers cruise our streets daily looking for signs of trouble, illegal 
activity, speeding, improper parking, and neighbors in need of assistance. Drivers then log the 
results of their watch.  

Our drivers typically perform their one-week tours on a quarterly basis. Each tour of our Litchfield 
Country Club roads takes a little over an hour. It is easy and a good way to meet neighbors, 
support safety, and become more familiar with your neighborhood. The Georgetown County 
Sheriff’s Department has praised our neighborhood watch program as one of the best around. 

As an added incentive, new Drivers will be offered a Free 9 hole golf round at Litchfield Country 

Club! Please contact Director Ken Fetzner for more information. Ken will ‘show you the ropes’ 
when you volunteer.

Thanks for your support of LCC! 

Ken Fetzner   518-506-5973    kenfetz@gmail.com  

We need volunteer Neighborhood Watch drivers

mailto:kenfetz@gmail.com
mailto:kenfetz@gmail.com


21Speeding in LCC / Birdseed

What Can We Do About Speeding in LCC?

Speeding remains the number one concern expressed by LCC POA members.  At our recent POA 
annual meeting, a lieutenant from the Georgetown County Sheriff's Office (GCSO), indicated that if 
members observe excessive speeding, they can report the license number of the offending vehicle 
better yet, they can send a photo of the license plate to GCSO and an officer will contact the owner 
of that vehicle warning them about spending in Litchfield Country Club. For commercial vehicles 
the same applies or we can report the company name and the time of the infraction.   
  
Common sense should be applied so that the GGSO is not overburdened by following up on 
reported speeding that is estimated to be less than, say 35 mph.  Please use your best judgment.  
The higher speed drivers pose the most danger to walkers, children and pets. 
  
To report an excessive speeding incident contact POA Safety Director, Ken Fetzner, 
(ken@litchfieldpoa.com). GCSO would prefer that these notifications come from a single source.  
To ensure reporting accuracy, it would be better to email Ken rather than calling him." 
  
 Thanks for your efforts to make LCC a safer neighborhood. 

Do You Miss “Scarlett”  Birdseed from Pet Galley? 

If you are looking for a birdseed connection for the good stuff, we have one for you! Ever since Pet 
Galley closed their doors last year, many folks have been searching for the Scarlett birdseed. 
Unfortunately, there are no retail stores in South Carolina that carry it. However, Peg Gerland has 
been able to get a pallet of several types of seed (Backyard Best, Deck & Patio, Safflower, 
Ultimate…) delivered to her door. If you are interested in getting the Scarlett seed as well, please 
reach out to Peg for information at either: (215) 908-0845 or pgerland3@gmail.com.

mailto:pgerland3@gmail.com
mailto:pgerland3@gmail.com
mailto:ken@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:ken@litchfieldpoa.com
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23Pet Corner

Don’t be shy! Have you taken any interesting PICs lately? Please share 
your stories and pictures.  

(All critters are welcome tame & wild) 

Send in articles and pictures to Trish Mulligan at tmblu1025@gmail.com 

Georgetown County  Sheriff’s Office

Animal Control and Enforcement Unit: 

WILDLIFE 
Certain wildlife can become problems. Here are a few tips that may minimize visits from 

unwelcome animals. ! ! " # $  

- Remove any pet food from outside your house after the pet has been fed.  

- Secure garbage containers and eliminate garbage odors.  

- Clean up birdseed scattered on the ground beneath feeders.  

- Securely close all entryways to access beneath trailers or houses (including garage doors).  

- Do not approach or handle wildlife that appears friendly.  

- Don't leave small children outside unattended.  

- Don't allow pets to run free.% & '  

For Further information regarding wildlife please contact the South Carolina 
Department of Natural Resources at 843-546-8523. 

Website:  http://www.gcsheriff.org/animalcontrol.html   

Please be mindful when you are out strolling near a 
pond that our gators are out of hibernation. They are 
quite active this time of year looking for a mate and 
for their next tasty meal. So please stay clear! They 
can move very quickly and “Never Ever” come 
between them and their safe spot, the water.  

Gators are out and about! 

mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.gcsheriff.org/animalcontrol.html&c=E,1,hfWNaHKKmckInhVb5hQzlHeJj15nu_QBRv9O8qD1shHJoxYcCiLYmj92mEbpTTlxF_tEdL9jlA-Pk1sToOKxnh-SgNnklHVLh31rbs7ATe4EKmmzLRPw&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.gcsheriff.org/animalcontrol.html&c=E,1,hfWNaHKKmckInhVb5hQzlHeJj15nu_QBRv9O8qD1shHJoxYcCiLYmj92mEbpTTlxF_tEdL9jlA-Pk1sToOKxnh-SgNnklHVLh31rbs7ATe4EKmmzLRPw&typo=1
mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com
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Penalties for golf cart violations in Georgetown Cty: 

Penalties for violation of state laws governing the operation of low speed vehicles – including golf 
carts – on roadways have recently changed! Such violations are considered a misdemeanor under 
state law, and conviction is punishable by a fine of up to $100 or imprisonment for up to 30 days. 

The following requirements are included in the laws for operation of 
golf carts in the state and in Georgetown County. 

• A person operating a permitted golf cart must be at least 16 years of age and hold a valid 
driver’s license. 

• A golf cart operating on roadways must have liability insurance. 

• A golf cart has to be permitted by the State of South Carolina. An individual or business owner 
of a vehicle commonly known as a golf cart may obtain a permit decal and registration from 
the Dept. of Motor Vehicles upon presenting proof of ownership and liability insurance for 
the golf cart and upon payment of a $5 fee. 

• A golf cart can only be operated during day light hours, including carts with headlights and turn 
signals. 

• The operator of a permitted golf cart being operated on a highway or street must have in their 
possession: 1) the registration certificate; 2) proof of liability insurance for the golf cart, and 
3) their valid driver’s license. 

• A permitted golf cart may be operated within four miles of the address on the registration 
certificate and only on a secondary highway or street for which the posted speed limit is 35 
miles an hour or less. Highway 17 Business in Murrells Inlet is not considered a secondary 
highway. 

•  A golf cart cannot be operated on a public bike path or public beaches in Georgetown County. 
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In 2016, the Litchfield CC POA had started a new program.  Anyone willing to donate above the 
basic membership fee of $65, can do so anytime of the year.  The Honors Members donate $100+ . 
The donated extra money is used to help defray the increasing costs that the POA faces.  

If you have already signed up for the basic membership and you want to be part of the voluntary 
donation program, just send in a check for the extra amount to Litchfield CC POA, PO Box 482, 
Pawleys Island. 

Here is the list of Honors Members so far for 2023. 

Voluntary Donations for the Litchfield CC POA  

Honors Members

• Adkins, Roger & Sandra 
• Agnew, Carroll & Robin 
• Aichner, Woody & Esther 
• Aley, Bill & Cheryl 
• Anderson, Doug &  Sallie 
• Anglemyer, Grant & Janice 
• Behney, Kevin & Ashley 
• Berkeley,  Andrea 
• Brabham, Lamar & 

Elizabeth 
• Brennan, Robert & 

Madonna 
• Burdo, Hal & Tracey 
• Cain, Harold & Catherine 
• Chandler, Angela 
• Clark, Donna 
• Cooper, Brooke 
• Cucolo, James 
• Cusick, Phillip & Peggy 
• Dadosky, Steve 
• Dauzuk, Dennis & Darlene 
• Davis, Virginia 

• Dueger, Russell & Sherry 
• Eanes, Mitchell S. 
• Fardelmann, Mark & Gail 
• Farrell, Martin & Carole 
• Farrell, Michael and Debra 
• Farris, Mary Beth 
• Fitzgerald, Elizabeth 
• Gardner, Mel & Pamela 
• Garrett, Arthur & Casimira 
• Gasque, Mark & Susan 
• Gerland, Peggy 
• Gill, Jeffrey & Carol 
• Gochinski, Timothy & 

Joann 
• Goransson, Kurt & Irene 
• Graubard, Steven & Karin 
• Hall, Charles 
• Harrington, Dan & Elinor 
• Hays, David & Robin 
• Heinz, Daniel & Linda 
• Hooks, Dorian & Greggory 
• Huss, Joe & Mikki 

• Ijem, John 
• Johnston, William & Christine 
• Kalette, Mike & Regina 
• King, John & Lynn 
• Koeller, Arthur & Wilma 
• Lander, Scott & Laura 
• Lord, David & Patricia 
• MacWilliams, Katie 
• Maro, Carlo & Tammy 
• McKeon, Kevin 
• McNamara, Teresa 
• Miga, Stephen 
• Milne, Robert & Elizabeth 
• Montella, Leonora 
• Mulcaha, Bill 
• Mulligan, Edward & Patricia 
• Murphy, Gerard & Georgia 
• Murray, Pierre 
• Noie, Julie 
• Oakley, Jerry & Kim 
• Oberembt, Marilyn 
• Olsen, Alan & Shirley 
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P.O. Box 421270  
129 Screven Street  
Georgetown, S.C. 29440-4200  

Phone: (843) 545-3063  
Fax: (843) 545-3292

Numbers to Know (All begin with area code 843)

• Animal Control, 546-5101  

• Assessor, 545-3014  

• Auditor, 545-3021  

• Clerk of Court, 545-3004  

• County Council, 545-3058  

• Coroner, 546-3056  

• Elections, 545-3339  

• Finance, 545-3002  

• Planning and Zoning, 545-3116  

• Probate Judge, 545-3077  

• Public Works Dept, 545-3438  

• Register of Deeds, 545-3088  

• Sheriff, 546-5102  

• Storm Water Mgt, 545-3524 

• Treasurer, 545-3098 

Georgetown County, South Carolina County Government

Honors Members Cont.

• Parrilla, Joseph & Tatiana 
• Pastore, Daniel & Karen 
• Pinizzotto, Frank 
• Poe, Jason 
• Putman, Duane & Treva 
• Quillian, Ed & Kaye 
• Quinn, Mark & Shelley 
• Reynolds, Todd & Jody 
• Rinehart, Kyle & Bethany 
• Ringer, Bill & Lynn 
• Roberts, Gary 

• Robinson, Richard & Carolyn 
• Rusconi, Jim & Alicia 
• Scott, Jim 
• Smith, James & Sloan 
• Smith, Joel & Brenda 
• Spinella, Peter & Karen 
• Strick, Donald & Hayley 
• Taylor, Virginia H. 
• Turner, Michael W. 
• Wellman, Frances B. 
• Woodring, James 



Effective for the Summer of 2023

Due to rising administrative and handling costs, we are going to require going forward that 
all AD placements must be made by a current POA Member and the cost to include the Ad 
will be $25.00 per publication in the LCCPOA Newsletter. Please contact Trish Mulligan with 
your interest to pursue at tmblu1025@gmail.com.  Thank you… 

Ads 27


